Cantrell Primary School Newsletter 4th November 2022







ATTENDANCE. Currently at **95.4%** for the academic year so far, slightly above the Ofsted expected standard of 95%. Room for improvement on **lateness** though. Regular attendance means punctual attendance. Arriving on time for school is important as late arrivals are disruptive for the class and can be embarrassing for the child who is late. On average 30 children have arrived late every day this week. Children also miss important information during registration including the plan for the day.

- Gates open at 8:30am
- Classroom doors open at 8:40am
- School starts at 8:50am; register taken by class teacher
- Late arrival is between 8:50am 9:05am
- Arrival after 9:05am is recorded as unauthorised.

It is essential that your child is at school on time and ready to learn. Any unauthorised absence negatively impacts on our overall attendance figure as well as your child's attendance and achievement levels.

REMINDER YEAR 5 TRIP TO BEAUMANOR HALL. Children in year 5 are off to Beaumanor Hall as part of their WW2 topic. They will be taking part in an evacuee experience day. The trip is on **Tuesday 8th November** and costs £20. Please return consent slip below if you haven't already.

ANNUAL POPPY APPEAL. As Remembrance Sunday is drawing closer (Sunday 13^{th} November) year 6 children are selling poppies on behalf of the Royal British Legion. They are available to buy at the beginning and the end of the school day. Donation of your choice for a poppy. Suggested donations for other items include; zip pulls 50p, silicon wristbands £1, reflectors 50p; snap bands £1.50.

REMINDER FLU VACCINATION. These will take place in school on **Tuesday 15th November** for all children in Reception to Year 6. Even if your child received this last year it is recommended they have it again this year or they won't be protected. It is important every child has a completed form which states if you would like them to receive the flu vaccination spray or not. If you have any questions or need support to complete the consent form, please contact the friendly team: sais@nottshc.nhs.uk or telephone 07920 182032. Please complete an online consent form at: https://www.nottinghamshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu. Our school code is **NG122413.**

CHRISTMAS IN BULWELL. Children have been given a template of a Christmas Bauble to decorate. It will be put on the Christmas Tree in Bulwell during the festive period for everyone to see. Children can decorate it anyway they want using coloured pens, paints, glitter or crayons. Please don't go outside the lines. Be as creative as you can. Please return to the Class Teacher by **Monday 21**st **November**, thanks.

YEAR 2 BULWELL RIVERSIDE LIBRARY TRIP. We are planning on taking children in year 2 on a class trip to Bulwell Riverside Library on **Thursday 17th November**. If you would like to volunteer as a parent helper, please fill in the form below if you would like to come with us on our trip to the library in the afternoon. Alternatively, get in touch via your Class Dojo app. Many thanks for your ongoing support; Mr White and Mrs Perrin (formerly Smith).

************	++++++++++	+++++++++++++++	
Year 2 reply slip — visit to Bulwell Riverside Library			
I	(name) parent of	in class	

would like to accompany the Year 2 trip to Bulwell Riverside Library on Thursday 17th November as a parent helper.

************	+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++	
Reply slip – Y5 Beaumanor Hall visit Tuesda	ny 8 th November - please return to class teacher	
I give permission for my child	(name) in class	
to take part in the above visit	(parent's signature)	
I enclose £20 to cover the cost of the trip	Pupil Premium? (tick if appropriate)	
······ COMMUNITY NEWS ·····		

Nottingham Catering has jobs available now. Our catering service, Nottingham Catering, is recruiting for roles in school kitchens in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. If you have a passion for food and get on well with children, please get in touch with them. Working hours would suit people with children as the contracts are term time only and within school hours. They have various roles available, such as Chef Supervisors, Assistant Chefs, Catering Assistants and Kitchen Assistants. They offer training, career development opportunities and great working conditions with permanent contracts, pay progression with pay award pending and generous pension schemes. If you are interested please see their quick application on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/EatCulture1/posts/472034698278793 or you can apply at https://jobs.emss.org.uk/ alternatively you can get in touch with Nottingham Catering at eatculture@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or by phone on 0115 8765432.

Vulnerable households in Nottingham to get more energy support. An additional £3.5m will be distributed in Nottingham this winter to support struggling pensioners, families and the city's most vulnerable households amid the rising cost-of-living crisis. You can still get financial support and advice on asklion.co.uk. A full list of organisations who can help can be found on the council's webpages here: www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/householdsupportvouchers.